
Independence 4-H Club Minutes 
The meeting of the Independence 4-H Club was called to order by: Mia Wesselkamper, 
President  
 
At: 6:30 p.m. On: September 4, 2019 At: Youth and Ag Leadership Center, 30 guests in 
attendance. 
 
Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge led by: 

Kyle Brady and Lauren Brady 
 
2019 Year Welcome: 

Mia Wesselkamper and Mindy Wright welcomed new members to the club and 
introduced 2019 board members to the club members. 

 
Action on previous meeting's minutes:  

The minutes of the May 2019 meeting were approved by Abbey Casey and Kasen 
Brady. 

 
Treasurer's Report:  

Clay McDonell reported $623.00 deposited in May. There were $4123.29 in 
expenses. Account balance is $8,213.29. Clay McDonell reported $561.50 
deposited in June There were $901.93 in expenses for June leaving the account 
balance at $7873.50. There was no change in July or August of 2019. The 
treasurer’s report was approved by Abigail Silvestrich and Sierra Hobbins. 

 
Correspondence:  

Leo McDonell reported no correspondence received, and a letter was sent to Brian 
Pittman for the Archery grant during the months of June, July, August, and 
September of 2019. 

  
Committee Reports:   

Mia Wesselkamper (Audit Committee) explained what the treasurer’s book was to 
the club, and reported that the 2018-2019 Treasurer’s book had been sent to 
county. 

 
Clay McDonell reported on his new budget proposal. It was approved by Kasen 
Brady and Aidan Hobbins. 

  



 
 
Old Business:  

Rowan Craven-Pittman spoke on the apple fair parking, where club members 
directed vendor and volunteer parking for the fair. 

 
Abbey Casey, Sierra, Kailey, and Aidan Hobbins spoke on the 4-H Foundation 
Barbeque, and how they worked serving food. 

 
New Business:  

Millie Wright and Sienna Smith spoke on the Pumpkin Patch Fundraiser for 2019 
and spoke of its commitments. 

  
Mindy Wright explained volunteering and signups for leaders for the 2019 year’s 
fundraisers. She touched on the main events of the year including the Pumpkin 
Patch Fundraiser, Apple Fair Parking, and ChickenQue. 
 

Program:  
 Mindy Wright spoke on project signup and changes to the signup system. 

She also explained apology in advance and to email ahead if you know you can’t 
attend a general meeting to make keeping attendance easier. She also told new 
members about the 100% attendance pin. 

 
Millie Wright introduced project leaders and dismissed the leaders to prepare for 
project signup. 

 

Announcements:   

 None  
  
Next Meeting Location:  

Sebastopol Center for the Arts     Date: 10/09/2019    Time: 6:30 p.m. 
 
Community Service:   
 None 
 
Recreation:  

none 
 
Prize Bin:  

If you entered in a Summer fair, volunteered at the Apple Fair Parking, or the 
Foundation Barbeque. 

 



Business Meeting Adjourned:   
7:14 p.m., motioned to approve by Ahnicka Kjaer and Kasen Brady. 

 
Date:        9/7/2019                           Signed:    Rowan Craven-Pittman  


